
	
  

	
  

May 24, 2019 
 
The Honorable Eddie Bernice Johnson 
Chair, House Science, Space,  
& Technology Committee 
2321 Rayburn Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Chairwoman Johnson, 
 
As an organization representing over 240 industry and academic institutions involved in 
computing research and six affiliated professional societies, the Computing Research 
Association is pleased to support your efforts to expand the inclusion of women and 
underrepresented groups in STEM fields through the STEM Opportunities Act of 2019. We 
believe the bill places important and appropriate focus on the need for increased diversity in 
the STEM fields and the benefits that would accrue to U.S. innovation and competitiveness 
from a research community that represents the broadest range of views, outlooks, and 
experiences.    
 
As you note in the legislation, the computing research community suffers from an 
underrepresentation of women and minorities within its ranks, a situation CRA and our fellow 
societies within the community are working hard to improve. We are pleased at the inclusion 
of a number of provisions in the bill that will help those efforts to improve participation rates 
in computing. Provisions directing the National Science Foundation to support efforts 
designed to increase the diversity among STEM faculty in higher education, and support for 
diversity efforts in undergraduate STEM education, will be particularly useful. 
 
Thank you for your work on this legislation and for continuing to work on expanding 
inclusion and engagement of all groups in the STEM fields. We look forward to working with 
you and your colleagues as you endeavor to move this legislation forward this session. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Susan B. Davidson 
Chair, Board of Directors 
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are inherently cyber-physical-human systems bringing together people, the physical world, and software/
hardware in ways that demand innovation. Beyond basic security and privacy, research that seeks to make 
these systems more usable, manageable, understandable, and efficient is necessary. We are pleased that S. 
2607 provides members of the academic research community a seat at the table to bring this viewpoint to 
the strategic planning process.  

Thank you again for introducing this important legislation in anticipation of an important technical trend. We 
appreciate all your efforts to advance the Internet of Things and look forward to working with you as this 
moves forward.  

Sincerely,  

Susan B. Davidson 

Chair, Board of Directors 

cc: Members of the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation 
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